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CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

To:  Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 

P.O. Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, 

Room 212 

Sacramento, CA 95812-3044

From: Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Permitting Division 

9211 Oakdale Avenue 

Chatsworth, CA 91311 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code 

Project Title: Industrial Service Oil Company, Inc. Hazardous Waste Facility Permit Renewal 

State Clearinghouse Number: 1995101030 

Project Location: 1700 South Soto Street, Los Angeles, CA 90023 

County: Los Angeles County 

Project Applicant: Industrial Service Oil Company, Inc. 

Project Description: The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), prepared an addendum 

to a previously certified Environmental Impact Report (EIR). Pursuant to authority granted under Division 4.5, 

California Code of Regulations, Title 22, Chapter 20, DTSC approved the Hazardous Waste Facility (HWF) 

Permit renewal for the Industrial Service Oil Company, Inc. (ISOCI) Hazardous Waste Facility (Facility), for ten 

additional years. DTSC received a permit renewal application for the Facility as authorized by the California 

Health and Safety Code, Chapter 6.5. The Facility is located at 1700 South Soto Street, Los Angeles, CA 

90023 and operates under a current HWF Permit. ISOCI receives, stores, and processes petroleum waste 

such as used oil, wastewater, waste antifreeze, and oil/water mixtures.  

The Facility is located on approximately 5-acre parcel and has been in operation since 1974 in the City of 

Los Angeles. The ISOCI HWF Permit was originally approved in 2008. There is no disposal of hazardous 

waste or any other wastes on-site. Wastes that are not recycled or transferred on-site are transported to offsite 

permitted recycling or disposal facilities.  

This project would not affect any aspect of the environment and requires no new construction. All additional 

activities will continue to be consistent with the HWF Permit and will not result in physical changes. There are 

no proposed physical changes to the Facility that were not included in the previously approved Final EIR, for 

which the addendum was prepared.  

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-described 

project on May 2, 2023, and has made the following determinations: 
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1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. An EIR was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were made a condition of project approval by DTSC. 

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was adopted for this project by DTSC. 

5. Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA by DTSC. 

 

The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Permitting Division 

9211 Oakdale Avenue 

Chatsworth CA, 91311 

Contact Person 

Armo Hayrabidian 

 

Contact Title 

Hazardous Substances Engineer 

Phone Number 

(747) 249-1230 

Approver’s Signature: 

 

 

Date: 

May 2, 2023 

Approver’s Name 

Phil Blum 

Approver’s Title 

Supervising Hazardous Substances 

Engineer, I 

Approver’s Phone Number 

(818) 717-6694

TO BE COMPLETED BY OPR ONLY 

Date Received for Filing and Posting at OPR: 


